Berlin Conservation Club

Bi-Annual Membership Meeting Minutes

October 14, 2019

Roll Call: Present- Ken Basel, Dave Polzin, Steve Klika, Don Metzger, Gary Witzke, Don Konen, Amy

Thoma, Joe Gozinski, Ron Moderow. Mark Belau

Absent- Jerry Reetz, Kevin Rosenau

12 Guests Present

Meeting Called to order by Pres Gary Witzke at 7:00PM

Treasurer's Report was handed out. Greg Junak made motion to accept. Discussion: Tyler Thomas questioned as to why there was no income for Iron Man Event. Dave will check on it and get back to the board by the next board meeting. Said the income was probably around \$6000-\$7000. Greg amended motion to accept with contingency that Iron Man result would be made available. 2nd by Jeff Bernardy. Passed with one opposition.

Committee Reports:

Pheasant Farm (Dave P) Bird pick-up was last Saturday. Starting to sell left over birds. Roosters are very fat.

Thursday Trap League (Amy T) There were 64 teams. Lisa Fritz will be taking over as the new President.

Archery (Dave P) Winter archery will be starting up the 2nd Wednesday of January with one week of practice. League will start the week after. These are 3-5 person teams.

Sporting Clays (Joe G) There were 349 shooters this year. Three new machines were purchased. Two by the club and one donated.

Facilities and Grounds (Dave P) Skeet House project is underway. There will be new siding and roofs. Double doors will be installed on upper skeet house so the Friday cleaning crew can use the tractor to load house with targets. Ground faults were installed by Ron Moderow. Firewood is available for anyone who wants to cut and clean up the grounds.

Hunter Education (Gary W) Numbers are up. There will be two sessions held during the upcoming year. Youth pheasant hunt will be held this upcoming Saturday. Nine youth signed up for event.

Youth Shooting (Amy T & Gary W) CWYTL starts in March. Target Terminators had 43 athletes this past season. They were self-supporting.

BCC Banquet (Don M) 1st planning meeting will be held this coming Thursday evening at 6 PM at the clubhouse.

Shooting Equip (Mark B) We have \$2,900 carry over in shells

Wood Duck Houses (Dave P) There are a few left. Did not build new ones this year.

Iron Man (Dave P) Steve Beres was asked by the Board of Directors to lead the Iron Man Event for 2020. Last year's event had a record 311 shooters.

Scholarship (Gary W) A Student from Berlin and one from Winneconne will be awarded scholarships this coming year.

Groundskeeper (Dave P) Larry and Corey are still hard at work doing their tasks.

Membership (Donna P) We currently stand at 1380 members. New membership will go on sale the first of year.

Refreshments (By Dave P via Kevin R) Chips and beer are available.

Newsletter (Donna P) The next newsletter will be out by the first of November. Renewal for ads is coming up after first of year. Looking for new advertisers.

Rifle/Pistol Ranges (Don K) Did repairs to pistol range. Put in new 4x4's and cables.

Website (Steve K) Website is up and running.

Tuesday Nights (Mark B) Gary Ross ran 5-stand. There were 805 rounds shot this year.

New Business: None

Motion to adjourn made by Greg Junak. 2nd by Jill Nimmer-Beres. Passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 7:32 PM

Snacks and Beverages served at bar.